
 

Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 3 February 2005 

4. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 4.1 COMMUNITY SWIMMING POOLS 
 
  Lynda Goodrick, Belfast Co-ordinator and a teacher from the Papanui Primary school spoke to 

the Board regarding the operation of the community swimming pools. 
 
  The submitters expressed dissatisfaction on behalf of their relevant committees on the 

operating costs and the opening hours of the pools and the proposed date of closure for the 
season. 

 
  They also stated that there had been a lack of communication by Council staff following the 

meeting held at the Papanui Service Centre on 10 March 2004. 
 
  The Board resolved that a Board Subcommittee meet with the relevant staff and members of 

the Edgeware, Papanui and Belfast swimming pools to address the concerns raised and decide 
on a way forward.  

 
 4.2 ST ALBANS APARTMENT DEVELOPMENTS 
 
  Mr John Knox and Ms Patricia Allard of 70d Champion Street, presented a submission to the 

Board in opposition to the AEL (Advancing Enterprise Limited) investor developments of high 
density rental units under construction throughout the St Albans residential area. 

 
  The Chairperson informed the submitters that she was meeting with the General Manager City 

Environment and undertook to forward this submission for the General Manager’s attention. 
 
 4.3 BELFAST/NORTHWOOD RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION 
 
  Mr Don Pope of the Belfast/Northwood Residents’ Association spoke to the Board about the 

Belfast/Northwood Residents’ Association. Mr Pope informed the Board that the Residents’ 
Association had drawn up its constitution.  

 
  The Board decided that the Residents’ Association be allocated a grant of $200 to set up its 

constitution and that this be met from the Board’s 2004/05 discretionary budget.  
 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council Minutes for the decision 


